
 

May 9, 2017 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable John Barker, Chairperson 

House Committee on Federal and State Affairs 

Statehouse, Room 285-N 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Barker: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2423 by House Committee on Federal and State 

Affairs 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2423 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2423 would prohibit providers of information services from collecting, storing, or 

selling the personal information of a Kansas resident who uses the services without the express 

written authorization of the person affected.  The bill would also prohibit any provider of such 

services from refusing to provide services to a Kansas resident based on the resident’s refusal to 

approve collection, storage or sale of the person’s information. 

 

 According to the Kansas Corporation Commission, there would be no fiscal effect from 

enactment of HB 2423.  No state agency regulates the Internet or Internet providers as they are 

considered to be jurisdictionally interstate and therefore, under the purview of the Federal 

Communications Commission.   

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

cc: Amy Green, KCC  


